
Mudsock Board Minutes  
May 10, 2024 
Page 1 
 

MUDSOCK QUILTING GUILD BOARD MINUTES 

May 10, 2024  

Cornerstone Lutheran Church 9:30 – 11:00 am 

 

Attending:  Dawn Wilhite, Paula Price (member), Laurie Farthing, Chris Behme, Pat Jones, Wanda 
Feder, Peg Bertelli, Mary Boyden, Mary Ann Yedinak, Laura Anderson 

 

Mary Boyden reported:  

• The June 10, 2024 meeting will be held at Delaware Township.  NOT at the Cornerstone 
Lutheran Church.   

• Marsha Coleman has enough help setting up Monday’s meeting. 

 

Peg Bertelli reported: 

• The 2025 Program arrangements are almost complete.   
• She needed one additional speaker and Mary Boyden made a suggestion. 

 

Pat Jones reported: 

• Community Hospital Volunteers has reimbursed $252, which leaves $945 in their budget for 
Community Quilts.   

• Mudsock Quilt Guild paid $114 for stockroom supplies out of general funds, so the 
Storeroom still retains the $1800 budget for 2024.   

 

Chris Behme reported: 

• She has created the holders and folders group asking for volunteers prior to the meeting so 
that Programs may have what they need and Show and Tell will be adequately staffed as 
well. 

• Retreat: 
o 56 of 60 people have signed up for the retreat.  However, some of those are not 

members so anyone who wants to sign up should still do it.   
o Wednesday dinner will be a box dinner from the Corn Crib, Thursday is at the Blue 

Gate. 
o A program with Quilts of Valor to make a block will be done to increase the quilts 

they have. 
• Website Reminder:  Please give all information to Carlene Clark so she may post it. 
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Laurie Farthing reported: 

• Signup for the Brickyard 400 is going to take place during Monday’s meeting.  All the pieces 
have been cut.  Chris Behme will be the announcer; Sandy will give the talk about how to 
make the quilt. 

• Three-yard quilt project bags will be available at Monday’s guild meeting.  They will have four 
yards of material to help with the construction and the long arming. 

• 400 pieces of fabric, embroidery threads, and rulers were donated along with a rotating mat 
and a printer.  Everything deemed unsuitable for the charities will be sold at Steals ‘n Deals.  
Or sold at the Steals ‘n Deals garage sale. 

• The Storeroom bought two AccuQuilt dies, a 10” square and a 5” square.   

 

Wanda Feder reported: 

• 232 paid members 
• 23 have joined since January 
• 41 did not renew their membership 
• An average of 121 attend each meeting 
• We are right where we should be based on past experience 

 

Paula Price offered suggestions for member retention. 

 

Mary Ann Yedinak reported 

• A request that board members join the New Member Meet and Greets and provide vocal 
support 

• The next Meet & Greet is July 12, location TBD 
• Hospitality is still in need of a co-chair 

 

Laura Anderson reported: 

• All bills have been paid and everything is going smoothly. 
• Laura proposed an amendment to the bylaws to create an Assistant Treasure Position, 

which she passed out and read. 
• The motion to accept was made by Mary Boyden and seconded by Mary Ann Yedinak.  It 

passed unanimously.   Mary Boyden noted that it will be placed on the website and 
introduced at the May Guild meeting.  The membership will vote on this amendment during 
the June guild meeting.  

Meeting was adjourned. 


